
 

 

 

 

AMERICAN LEGION 

DEPARTMENT OF VERMONT 
JULY 2017 BULLETIN 

Fellow Legionnaires: 

Thank you for your support by electing me as your Department Commander for the 
2017 ς 2018 year.  If we all; Legion, Auxiliary and Sons of the American Legion work 
together, we will accomplish the goals we set forth. 

Membership is #1! Without membership we will not exist, so all renewals are now 
due.  By paying your dues now, this gives the Department and all Posts a financial 
head-start on all Legion programs. 

As I said at Department Convention, my Commanders Project for this year is to 
raise money for the American Legion Family Assistance Fund, so that no American 
[ŜƎƛƻƴ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ !ǳȄƛƭƛŀǊȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ {ƻƴΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘΣ   

I will do my best this year in leading the Department of Vermont for a great year. 

DƻŘ .ƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƳƻǾŜ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ƳŀƴƴŜǊΦ 

 

 

 

 

DEPARTMENT COMMAN DER ï Huzon ñJerryò Stewart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I pledge 

allegiance to 

the flag of 

the United 

States of 

America, and 

to the 

republic for 

which it 

stands, one 

Nation under 

God, 

indivisible, 

with liberty 

and justice 

for all. 



 

 

 

 

 

Legionnaires: 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the membership of the Department of VT for their support in my 
bid for Senior Vice Commander. I look forward to a very busy year and hope we can continue to become more 
of a Family with the Sons and the Auxiliary. I saw some good interactions last year and am looking forward to 
working with the Sons Commander Steve and the Auxiliary President Linda to achieve this. 
 
As many of you know, I am the Department Membership Chairman and am trying to hit the ground running. 
Commander Jerry and I are going to National Headquarters in Indianapolis later this month to attend their 
membership meetings and I hope to bring back some good ideas. For now I have a few ideas and they are 
listed below. 
 
1st, I know that Larry Green tried to have a revitalization in the 5th District last year, however there seemed to 
be some difficulty getting that off the ground. I plan on working with Larry to have one within the State this 
year. 
 
2nd, I have decided to try a Membership Challenge for Vermont and I'm opening it up to the whole Legion 
Family. It will work like this:  Any member of The American Legion Family that recruits a NEW Legionnaire into 
the Department of VT will have their name put into a hat and there will be a drawing of $100 each month 
from that hat. A new Legionnaire is someone that was not a member last year. 
 
In order for this to work you will need to notify me when you have recruited someone, as I have no way of 
knowing who has recruited a NEW member. I can be reached by phone at 802-688-4897 or by email at 
dwalvt@gmail.com I will post winners in the monthly bulletin.  

The American Legion 

Department of Vermont 

P O BOX 396 - 126 STATE ST. 

MONTPELIER, VT 05601-0396 

TEL: (802) 223-7131 

TOLL FREE IN VT: (800) 501-7131 

Fax: 802-223-0318 

E-Mail: alvthq@myfairpoint.net  

Web:  vtlegion.org 

 
Department Officers: 

Commander ï Huzon ñJerryò Stewart 

Senior Vice ï David Woodard 

Adjutant ï Donald Tetreault 

Finance Officer  ï Dennis Minoli 

Chaplain ï Kenneth Coonradt 

Historian ï Raymond St. John 

Dept. Service Officer ï Milton Willis  
 
 
 

EMAIL:   alvthq@myfairpoint.net 
WEB SITE:  VTLEGION.ORG 
 SENIOR VICE ï David Woodward 
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3rd, As I travel around the State, I will be talking to people and from time to time ask if they have a 
membership application with them, if I ask you and you do have a Legionnaire membership application on  
your person, I'll give you $5. 
 
Also at the end of the year I am going to award the three highest recruiters. 1st Place will receive $250, 2nd 
Place will receive $150 and 3rd Place will receive $100. 
 
We all know membership is the lifeblood of this organization and it is my hope that these ideas will help stop 
the decline in membership within the Department of VT. 
 
For God and Country, 

 

A greeting from the forest. The month of June was not pleasant in this corner of the Northeast Kingdom. The 
weather was cloudy and overcast with fewer than four days of sun shine. The humidity was oppressive and 
very uncomfortable. It brought back memories of my service time in Louisiana. The conditions were perfect 
for black flies and mosquitoes and they swarmed anytime any time you ventured outside. This made cutting 
ƎǊŀǎǎ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ǾŜǊȅ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘΦ DƻŘΩǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǿŀǎ ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŀƴ ƛŘŜŀƭ ǘƘƛǎ WǳƴŜΦ Wǳƭȅ ǿŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ōŜǘǘŜǊ 
with low humidity and 65 degree temperatures. The Fourth of July weekend was exceptional for parade and 
other outside activities. 
 
¢ƘŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ±ŜǊƳƻƴǘΩǎ /ƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ нн WǳƴŜ-25 June 2017 in Rutland at the Holiday Inn. 
The convention was well attended and the meeting room was full and most Legionnaires commented on how 
well the meetings went. I was invited to speak to the American Legion Auxiliary Convention. I enjoy speaking 
before the membership and told them how important they were to the American Legions programs, I also 
wished them a successful Convention.  
 
On May 10 - мм нлмт ¢ƘŜ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ 9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ Spring Meetings were conducted at The American 
Legion National Headquarters in Indianapolis, in. On Wednesday May 10 at 9:00 am The National Commander 
Charles E. Schmidt called the meeting to order. The traditional protocol was followed. When the ceremony 
was complete Mary E. Davis, National President of the American Auxiliary addresses the American Legion NEC 
members attending the spring meetings. We listened to reports of eleven chairmen of various commissions or 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜǎΦ ¢Ƙŀǘ ŎƻƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΩǎ ǇǊƻƎram. The National Commanders dinner was held Wednesday 
evening for NEC members and Legionaries attending the Spring meetings, Thursdays agenda involved 
reviewing and passing 29 resolutions which will be presented to the general membership at the National 
Convention in Reno, NV.  Congress passed legislation allowing the VA secretary to swiftly discipline senior 
employees who fail to preform there mission to provide health and care services to veterans. President Trump 
signed the bill into law. There is still a question of the amount of pay and benefits an employee will lose if 
convicted of a criminal offence. The American Legion is supporting the hiring if additional qualified medical 
personnel to VA hospitals to speed up treatment of Veterans. 
 
 For God, Country, and, Veterans. 

 

NECman ï Frank Killay  



 

 

 

 

 

Greetings Legionnaires; 
  
Now that Convention is over, new officers elected, Posts installed for the new fiscal year, birthday festivities 
done, it is now time to get started on the new fiscal year for the Department of Vermont. 
 
Your Headquarters staff is involved with 2018 memberships, and a new directory for distribution to the Posts. 
New membership cards were soon discovered that they do not fit in a #10 envelope unless you bend them at 
the fold. 
 
National Convention is looming on the horizon, this year in Reno, Nevada. We are allowed 17 delegates and 
we currently have all the delegates ready to hit the road. 
 
Post Officer Rosters should have been mailed into Headquarters to enable us to update the directory and also 
to update the National files. We are currently missing the following posts officer rosters: 
 
   Post 7   Post 15 
   Post 20  Post 27  Post 31  Post 33 
   Post 36  Post 37  Post 41  Post 43 
   Post 47  Post 49  Post 50  Post 57 
   Post 63  Post 78  Post 79  Post 88 
 
Please get them in as soon as possible to prevent the wrong information being placed into the new directory 
or the National files. 
 
A reminder to all Post Adjutants and Commanders: If you transfer someone from Post 100 to your Post, it is 
incumbent on you to ensure that a DD214 is given to your Post for verification of the individuals eligibility. 
Post 100 are Direct Mailing Solicitation members and are not checked for eligibility. 
 
Remember, got a question, or looking for information, call Headquarters and wŜΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ LŦ L ŀƳ ƴƻǘ ƛƴ 
the office, my cell phone is 802-375-3537. 

 

Last month I wrote about what the Bible contains. Now to the purpose of the Bible. 
 
The purpose of the Bible is to bear witness to ONE GOD, creator and sustainer of the universe, through Christ, 
redeemer of sinful man. It presents a continuous story, that of human redemption. This story is a progressive 
unfolding of the central truth of the Bible that God was to become incarnate in Jesus Christ for the redemption 
of fallen man. 
 

ADJUTANT ï Don Tetreault 

CHAPLAIN ï Kenneth Coonradt 



 

 

 

 

The unfolding of this central truth of redemption is set forth through history, prophecy type and symbol. This 
revelation of human redemption through Christ orients man in the larger framework of Gods plans for him in  
the ages of time as well as the divine purpose for him in eternity. 
 

For me the annual convention at Rutland was one of the best.  It was professional, educational and addressed 
only the salient points. A few Chaplains and Service Officers had a joint meeting which was of great benefit to 
all, especially me. Thanks guys. 
 
Had the pleasure of sitting next to the National Vice Commander who shared much about his travels and his 
personal life, a devout Christian man. We all need to pray for his Grandson Alex who will never have a normal 
life but is happy in this loving family. 
 
Past Department Commander John, you made us all proud, all the best to you. And newly elected Commander 
Jerry, may you have a productive and joyful year. 
 
Please say a prayer for our troops serving around the globe.  God Bless. 
 

 
The Convention is over for another year and the Commander is in his second week as the NEW Commander.  
    
I want to Thank Commander - IǳȊƻƴ άWŜǊǊȅέ {ǘŜǿŀǊǘ ŦƻǊ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ƳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ Ƙƛǎ IƛǎǘƻǊƛŀƴ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ǳǇ 
to the position. 
 
Commander Stewart attended his Advisory & DEC Meeting at Montpelier Post #3 on July 9, 2017 and then left 
for a needed vacation in Maine. 
 
 I wish all the new officers a safe and enjoyable year. I am still asking all the new Post Historians to try and 
submit something in the Centennial Program on the National website. Our 100th year is fast approaching. 
  

  
 

I am pleased and humbled by the support I received at the Convention to serve as your Northern Area 
Commander for this next year.  I want to meet my fellow Legionnaires across the Northern tier of Vermont, 
especially those in Districts 2 and 3. 
 
I have yet to hear from Green Mountain Council on where the next Boy Scout Parade is.  As soon as I know, 
you will know. 
 
Any issues you would like to discuss with me, I can be reached at 453-3818 (w), 453-7663 (h) or 
ronaldllarose@gmail.com. 
 

HISTORIAN ï Raymond St. John 

NO. AREA COMMANDER ï Ronald LaRose 

mailto:ronaldllarose@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

My Fellow Legionnaires: 
 
My name is Larry Greene and I will be serving you; the membership, as Southern Area Commander.  For those 
of you who do not know me; I was born and raised in Springfield, Vermont, enlisted in the Army and served 
twice in Vietnam.   
 
Thank you to everyone for electing me as your Southern Area Commander.  I look forward to visiting all the 
Posts in the 4th and 5th District, along with great fellowship.  LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ƻǳr Past Southern Area 
Commander - Dave Woodward for his excellent representation to our membership, the American Legion, and I 
wish him well in his new position.  I hope to continue the job at a leveƭ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 5ŀǾŜΩǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǎ {ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ 
Area Commander. 
 
Congratulations are in order to Jerry Stewart as our newly elected Commander of the Dept. of Vermont.  I 
would also like to congratulate John Heald our Past Dept. Commander for the excellent job he has done.  Also, 
I thank Melodie Ashford at our Dept. Headquarters and Alaina Murphy in the Dept. Service Office for all their 
help and support. 
 
Let us not forget our Veterans Home in Bennington.  The Veterans Home is always looking for volunteers, 
bingo helpers, off campus events and much more.  If you would like to volunteer contact Michele Burgess at 
802-447-6520.  If you would like to make a monetary donation contact Melissa Jackson CEO Administrator at 
802-447-6533 
 
Remember The American LegionΩǎ Ǿƛǎƛƻn for a strong America.  The 4 Pillars that The American Legion is 
founded upon; National Security, Veteran Care, Mentoring our Youth, Patriotism and Honor. 
 
For God and Country, all our VŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƻǳǊ ǎƻƭŘƛŜǊǎ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƘŀǊƳΩǎ ǿŀȅΦ 
 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to say hello. My name is Bill Schmitt and was elected at the Annual 
Convention last month as your new 1st District Commander. I have been a Legionnaire for around 15 years and 
a couple years ago retired from active duty with the Vermont Army National Guard.  I am hoping to visit all 
Posts in the District at least a couple times this year. Ron LaRose, your new Northern Area Commander and 
outgoing 1st District Commander is helping me navigate some of the finer points of the job and want to assure 
every one this is a group effort to help your Post, District, Department and National organization succeed.  
   
Some of the points I feel strongly about are membership, volunteerism and participation, meeting attendance, 
and most importantly taking care of each other. As Veterans, taking care of each other should be paramount 
to everything else we do and should be our driving force. When I visit your Post, I would like the opportunity 
to elaborate on these topics and how together we can build and make our American Legion Family stronger.   
 

SO. AREA COMMANDER ï Larry Greene 

1st DISTRICT COMMANDER ï Bill Schmitt  



 

 

 

 

If your Post is having an event, a raffle, etc., please feel free to e-mail me at schmittvt@hotmail.com if you 
wish to share with the other Posts in the DiǎǘǊƛŎǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ƙŀōƛǘ ƻŦ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ άaŜŜǘ 
ƳŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ [ŜƎƛƻƴΗέ 
 
FOR GOD AND COUNTRY, 

 

Greetings Legionnaires: 
 
I want to take this opportunity to introduce myself to the District 2 Posts in Orleans and Essex Counties.    As I 
was Caledonia County Commander for 2016 - 2017 the Posts in that County know me well.  I will be starting 
my Post visits in August.   
 
We have an opening for County Commander in Orleans County.  Anyone interested in assisting their fellow 
Legionnaires in that County please contact me. 
 
My focus this year will be on assisting you with your successful completion of Legion programs (Obligations), 
Reports and Membership. 
 
I look forward to meeting you soon.  My contact info is: 
Stephen Taylor     981 Lackie Hill Road   St. Johnsbury VT 05819 
Cell: 802-535-8862 
Home: 802-535-3334 

 
 

Just a short note to say that I have been elected District 3 Commander and will be working at the Post level to 
support my Legion Posts in any way I can, especially focusing on membership and fundraising for Veterans 
programs. 
 
Fall conference will be at 9:00 am in Barre Post 10 on October 21. For further details contact Headquarters.  
 
We are looking for a County Commander for Orange County. Anyone interested should contact HQ or me at 
802-279-0441. 
 
The HQ budget for the Districts has not been finalized. I will be looking forward to your ideas on ways to 
promote the Legion and support our Veterans. Please emphasize to your membership how important 
reporting your time and money is to having State and congressional support for legislation 
supporting Veterans. This is critical as upcoming budget cuts on both the State and federal levels pit many 
programs against each other for funding. 
 
I am happy to be working with you and hope that you will contact me with any questions or suggestions you 

3rd DISTRICT COMMANDER ï Lewis Graham 

2nd DISTRICT COMMANDER ï Steve Taylor 

mailto:schmittvt@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

may have. Vermont's 15,000 veterans deserve our dedicated recognition and service. 
 
For God and Country, 

 

 

Thank you for your trust in me to be your 4th District Commander.  I look forward to visiting the Posts in my 
District this year and working with you and your members.  
 
Thank you to all of the Posts from 4th District that attended the Annual Convention in Rutland.  We had a very 
good representation.  At Convention, we elected a new slate of officers.  Our Commander ς Jerry Stewart; Sr. 
Vice Commander David Woodward; Southern Area Commander Larry Greene; and Northern Area Commander 
Ron LaRose. Congratulation to all of the newly elected officers. 
 
Our newly elected County Commanders for the 4th District are for Rutland County, Bill Furman from Fair Haven 
Post #49 and Bennington County, Steve Greenslet from Bennington Post #13.   
 
Between now and December, each Post in the District will be hearing from their County Commanders 
regarding a visit and to complete the annual Post Evaluation.   
 
aŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tƻǎǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀǾŜ ǘǊƛŜŘ ǘƻ άƭƛƪŜέ ŀƭƭ 
of your pages.  I have created a facebook page for 4th District to share events and activities for the District.  
Like the page so you can be notified of new Facebook posts and happenings.  4th District American Legion 
Vermont.   Have events at your Post you would like to share, send me the information and I will post.    
 
In the next few weeks, I will be sending to each Commander and Post home a copy of the 4th District 
Newsletter.    If you are interested in receiving this newsletter, please send an email to ctester@aol.com with 
4th District newsletter in the subject line and I will share a pdf copy with you electronically.  
 
As we start a new American Legion year, I would like to again congratulate Department Commander Stewart 
and ask for your support to make this a successful year for him. 
 
 

 

Greetings Fellow Legionnaires from the Northeast Kingdom, 
 
Hoping everyone is enjoying their Summer (what we have had of it). Looking forward to working with Posts in 
Caledonia County this year.  My focus will be membership and getting you all involved with the Oratorical 
Program.  This is such a great opportunity to not only introduce ourselves to the community and our next 
generation but also to bring additional scholarship monies to our deserving young people. 
 

CALEDONIA  COUNTY COMMANDER ï Andrea Taylor 

4th DISTRICT COMMANDER ï Catherine Tester 

mailto:ctester@aol.com


 

 

 

 

If you use Facebook I encourage you to like and follow your fellow Caledonia County Posts for upcoming 
events and accomplishments. 
 
I will be attending your Post meetings starting in August and will be meeting with Commanders and Adjutants 
to start evaluations. 
 
See you soon! 
 

 

 

Congratulations, new Franklin County American Legion Post Commanders.  If you were not aware, I was re-
elected as Franklin County Commander for the 2017-2018 membership year.  I look forward to meeting with 
you all of you in the near future for post assessments.   
 
We just finished the 2017 Annual Convention.  That means a new contingent of Department, District, County 
ŀƴŘ tƻǎǘ hŦŦƛŎŜǊǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ tƻǎǘ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŀƳŜǎΦ  LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
visiting your Posts in the coming year.  Some Posts were represented and some were not from Franklin 
/ƻǳƴǘȅΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘΦ  LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜǊ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ  
 
The Fall Conference is slated for Saturday, October 21, 2017 at 0900 at Barre Post #10.  I hope to see some 
more of you there.   
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ tƻǎǘ пн ŀƴŘ /bлм aƻƴǘǊŜŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ млл҈ ƎƻŀƭΗ  LǘΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜΣ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
memberships rolling in, every member counts.  This year is an important push for membership.  We need to 
make a concerted effort to re-vitalize our Post membership.  Ask me about the new membership $$ incentives 
announced by the new Department Senior Vice Commander Dave Woodard.  
 
Cbean2400@gmail.com 
802-238-6990 
 

 
 
Hi Fellow Legionnaires:   
  
This is Ron Merolli. I am happy to introduce myself as the Washington County Commander for 2017-2018. 
 
I am a 30 year Legionnaire, served in the US Army, and am currently Judge Advocate of Norwich University 
Legion Post 1819 in Northfield, Vt.  I retired from National Life and am currently an Adjunct Professor of the 
Business School at Norwich. 
 
I'll be keep all of you up to date on events as they happen!  
  

FRANKLIN COUNTY COMMANDER ï Christopher Bean 

WASHINGTON COUNTY COMMANDER ï Ron Merolli  

mailto:Cbean2400@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 
 

¢ƘŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ /ƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ wǳǘƭŀƴŘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǘǳǊƴƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ōŀƴǉǳŜǘ LΩǾŜ 
attended in some time.  
 
Special Congratulations to Ora E. Paul Post #24, Woodstock, for outstanding service to their community and 
being recognized for first place in Americanism. Commander Rod Croft and his members are well known for 
being active and dedicated. 
 
Jeffery S. Holmes Post # 84, White River Jct. is hosting the State American Legion Baseball Championship from 
July 22nd thru 26th. 
 
Some of your members may not know that we have an office at the VA Center.  We are fortunate to have Milt 
Willis and Alaƛƴŀ aǳǊǇƘȅ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎΦ .ƻǘƘ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
helpful and professional and will assist you with documents and forms. You will find them in Building #28, 215 
N. Main Street, White River Jct. Tel # 802-296-5166. 
 
I look forward to visiting your Posts and getting to know how we can work together for success in 2017-2018.    
 

 

 

July 2017 
Americanism Chairman ς Catherine Tester 
We recently asked Michael Buss, Deputy Director, Youth Programs, Americanism Division the following 
question.  
Question: While at a Legion meeting, is it appropriate to remove your cover and to recite the pledge of 
allegiance? In addition, does this apply to both males and females? I have some Posts that salute and say the 
pledge and some remove their cap and place it over their heart while reciting the pledge. 
 
Answer: Flag Code section 4 states that the Pledge of Allegiance should be rendered by standing at attention 
facing the flag with the right hand over the heart. When not in uniform men should remove any non-religious 
headdress with their right hand and hold it at the left shoulder, the hand being over the heart. Persons in 
uniform should remain silent, face the flag, and render the military salute. Members of the Armed Forces 
not in uniform and veterans may render the military salute in the manner provided for persons in uniform. 
 
Those that render the military right hand salute are to remain silent. Wearing of The American Legion cap is 
considered to be "in uniform." 
 
The National Americanism Commission has deemed it appropriate for Legionnaires to come out of uniform 
(uncover) placing the cap and right hand over the heart and reciting the Pledge.  To do otherwise would be a 
violation of the Flag Code or American Legion regulations. 
 

WINDSOR COUNTY COMMANDER ï Daniel Hillard  

AMERICANISM ï Catherine Tester, CH 



 

 

 

 

Since it may be inconvenient for female Legionnaires to remove their caps, it is permissible to conduct 
themselves as if they were not wearing a cap i.e. place the right hand over the heart to recite the Pledge and 
during the National Anthem, and stand in proper manner during prayer. Should she elect to render the 
military salute during the Pledge, she must "remain silent." 
 
Do you have something you would like clarification or a question?  Submit your questions to ctester@aol.com 
and I will do my best to get an answer and then if appropriate share this information via the bulletin.  

 
Congratulations to the Posts recognized at the Department Convention for their Americanism programs.  
 

PDC EDWARD H. GILES ROTATING AMERICAN ISM PLAQUE & CERTIFICATE  

Awarded to the Post having conducted the OUTSTANDING AMERICANISM PROGRAM in the 

Department for the current year. 

Middlebury Post #27 

 

MOST OUTSTANDING POST - NATIONAL CITATION  

Middlebury #27 

 

SECOND MOST OUTSTANDING POST ï NATION AL CITATION  

COLCHESTER #91 

 

AMERICANISM  PLAQUE BASED ON MEMBERSHIP  
15 ï 100 ï  ORA E. PAUL #24 

101 TO 250 ï  HARRY N. CUTTING #59 

251 ï 500 ï MIDDEBURY #27 

OVER 500 ï COLCHESTER #91 

The Maynard Pietryka Department of Vermont Color Guard Award  

Colchester Post #91 

Honorable mention ï Crippen Fellows Post #50 and Orleans Post #23 

 

PDC SIMON J. GODFREY CHILDREN & YOUTH   ROTATING TROPHY & CERTIFICATE 

Awarded to the Post OUTSTANDING CHILDREN & YOUTH PROGRAM  

Colchester Post #91 

PDC RAY GREENWOOD CHILDREN & YO UTH TROPHY & CERTIFICATE  

Awarded to the Post SECOND BEST CHILDREN & YOUTH PROGRAM  

Middlebury Post #27 

PDC CHARLES RISING CHILDREN & YOUTH TROPHY & CERTIFICATE  

Awarded to the Post OUTSTANDING CHILDREN & YOUTH PROGRAM MEMBERSHIP QUOTA 

UNDER 100. ROTATING 

Norwich University Post #1819 
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PDC CHARLES L. PARKHURST CHILDREN & YOUTH TROPHY & CERTIFICATE  

Awarded to the Post having conducted the OUTSTANDING CHILDREN & YOUTH PROGRAM in 

the Department for the Current Year with a MEMBERSHIP ROTATING   

Crippen Fellows Post #50 

    

 

NATIONAL CITATION FOR CHILDREN & YOUTH  

Awarded in recognition of outstanding service rendered to children as certified by an accurate and 

comprehensive report of activities for the year 2016-201 

District #1    

15-99 Members  -   No Award                            100-299 Members ï Brandon #55    

300-499 Members ï Newport #21                      500+ Members ï Colchester #91 

District #2 

15-99 Members  - Barton #76                            100-299 Members ï Lyndon #30 

300-499 Members ï No Award                          500 + Members - No Award  

District #3 

15-99 Members  Norwich #1819                      100-299 Members ï Montpelier #3 

300-499 Members - No Award                         500+ Members ï No Award 

District #4 

15-99 Members - No Award                            100-299 Members ï Crippen Fellows Post #50 

300-499 Members - No Award                       500+ Members -  No Award 

District #5  

15-99 Members-  No Award                           100-299 Members ï J. Holmes #84 

300-499 Members  - No Award                      500+ Members ï No Award 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Good Morning Legionnaires: 
 
I would like to congratulate all of our NEW Department Officers and hope you have a great year and a lot of 
fun as well. 
 
I would like to welcome the Committee Members for Children and Youth: 
 
Milton Willis Jr. Director               Larry Greene 
Julie Roberson                                Joe DeGray 
Frank Killay 
 
We shall be working with the Americanism Committee as well.  Our Fall Conference will be held at Barre Post 
10 on Oct. 21st at 9 a.m., I hope to see you there. 
 
I would like to do a Skype meeting with our computers and include the Americanism Committee and Chairman 
- Catherine Tester either July 27th at 7 a.m. or Aug. 2nd at 7 p.m.   I would prefer Aug 2nd at 7 p.m., but will 
contact you and let you know what the date will be. 
 
God Bless Our Nation, 
 

 
 

The Legion Riders were fortunate that the rain held off long enough to allow a great escort for the 
Commander on the ride-in to Convention. Many thanks to the Ludlow Legion Riders for organizing the ride-in. 
Riders and passengers made a donation to the out-going Commander's project creating three (up from one) 
visitor rooms for Veterans family members at the Bennington Veterans Home. 
 
The DEC has authorized a Statewide Legion Riders Raffle which will allow the creation of a mobile bicycle and 
motorcycle safety program geared toward children and youth. We are raffling two handguns, a 9 mm Glock 
and a 1911 Model 45. Three hundred seventy tickets (370) will be sold. The winners will have to meet all 
Federal and State regulations. If they cannot, a monetary prize will be awarded. About $600 worth of tickets 
have already been sold. Please contact me at 802-279-0441 to help out with this project. 
 

 

CHILDREN & YOUTH ï Barb Bushaw 

AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS ï Lewis Graham, Dir.  
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BARBER, ALAN J  ..................................01 
GREENO, FREDERICK L  .........................01 
REYNOLDS, KENNETH E ........................01 
HOAGUE, TIMOTHY J  ...........................01 
BAKER, STEVE  .....................................03 
WILLETT, FREDERICK P  .........................03 
POIRIER, HENRY M  ..............................10 
MCGRATH, FRANK J  .............................10 
EASTMAN, HARRY G  ............................10 
BANCROFT, ERNEST H  .........................10 
FOURNIER, ROLAND  ............................10 
LAWSON, JAMES A  ..............................10 
LAFRANCE, OSBORNE O  .......................14 
YOUNG, RAYMOND P  ..........................16 

SAULTERS, PETER  ................................28 
PHELPS, RICHARD G  .............................29 
WHEELER, SR GEORGE E  ......................29 
HOBBS, BURTON B  ..............................55 
CLOUATRE, JOSEPH R  ..........................58 
PURICELLI, REMO  ................................63 
PLUNKETT, JOHN E  ..............................63 
HEBERT, JOSEPH  ..................................63 
FOSTER, ORTON  ..................................91 
BLANCHETTE, THOMAS  .......................91 
BECHARD, RONALD A  ..........................100 
CHAPERON, ROBERT C  .........................100 
 
  

 

 
 

 
 

Hi Legionaries: 
 
I shall be attending a Veterans & Employment Meeting at National Convention in August. I will have good 
information from that meeting that I will report back to you all. 
 
Veterans Homelessness in Rural Areas:  Those Veterans who have served our Nation should always be 
afforded a safe, secure home, yet many of our Veterans experience homelessness Many Veterans live with the 
lingering effects of Post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD) further complicating their ability to maintain safe, 

VETERANS &  EMPLOYMENT ï Barb Bushaw, CH 

POST EVERLASTING...Gone, but never forgotten 



 

 

 

 

secure housing.  Young Veterans ages 18 - 30, and those most recently leaving the Military, are more likely to 
experience homelessness than non-Veterans of the same age. Rural females and minority Veterans are at 
higher risk of becoming homeless than their non- Veterans counterparts or white non-Hispanic male Veterans.  
  
On Nov. 3rd 2009, Secretary of Veterans Affairs, Eric Shinseki, announced a five-year VA plan to end 
homelessness among Veterans.  Part of this effort includes bolstering the Veterans Affairs Supportive Housing 
Programs.  The program combines the HUD housing Choice Voucher rental assistance with case management 
and clinical services provided by the VA for Veterans experiencing no homelessness.   
 
When seeking a voucher and choosing a location to live, a Veteran must live within an area of reasonable 
distance from the VA facility so that both the case manager and Veteran can easily travel.  
 
If you know of a Veteran needing assistance with these problems let's get them to a VA Clinic to get the 
assistance they need. 

Currently I am working on the Dept. Directory and ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǇǊƛƴǘ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ  LŦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǳǇ-to-date info 
regarding your email, telephone numbers and or a current Post roster then the incorrect info will be in the directory for 
2017 ς 2018.  If you have changed any of your information as recently ŀǎ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΣ t[9!{9 ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ŀǘ IvΩǎ улн-223-
7131. 

National updated ǘƘŜ !La tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ IvΩǎ ǘƻŘŀȅ тκмнΣ ǘƘŜǊŜŦore we are ready and heading into 2018 Membership 
folks, I have received some but you now have the go ahead to send in so I can process for you.  Reminder: $35.00 is 
ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ȅƻǳ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƻ IvΩǎ.   Quotas will not be included right away in the Thursday - 
Membership Reports.  When The Commander and Senior Vice return from Indy the end of July we will know more. 

Pick #3 Raffle is ongoing, ǿŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΣ Ŏŀƭƭ ƳŜ ŀǘ IvΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŎƘŀǘΗ $20 for every VT Friday night 
Pick #3 lottery until January 2018!  Many chances to win still for that $200 a week!   

For those Posts that I had to mail your 2018 Membership rosters and cards to, you will be receiving your postage invoice 
in the mail soon.  Please pay promptly, thank you in advance.  

Post and SQ Commanders, Adjutants and Finance Officers, do you have questions, concerns or just need to touch base 
regarding membership, Ŏŀƭƭ ƳŜ ŀǘ IvΩǎ улн-223-7131.  

Enjoy your Summer....  

 
 

SECRETARYS CORNER ï Melodie Ashford 



 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFO/FLYERS  



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


